

To:

Ms. Cathy Giovannetti, College Council Chair

From:

Dr. Stephen D. Cain, Acting President

Subject:

College Council Recommendation 18-02: Increasing Shuttle Capacity

Date:

October 11, 2018

Thank you and all the members of the College's participatory governance system for your leadership in considering issues of importance to the Montgomery College community. I have received and reviewed the College Council's recommendation 18-02: Increasing shuttle capacity. The Council's full recommendation is attached.

On March 27, 2018, the College Council voted to move recommendation 18-02 forward to the president. Overcrowded shuttles and limited shuttle times have become a student concern. Increasing shuttle capacity and extending hours of operation will allow students to feel less stress about making it on time to class and increase their academic success. Based on my review, I have approved this recommendation.

On May 14, 2018, Dr. Pollard and the senior leadership team addressed recommendation 18-02. Larger buses are now in circulation and a new bus schedule was published on September 4, 2018 (see attached schedule).

Any further questions concerning this matter should be directed to Ms. Donna Schena, interim senior vice president for administrative and fiscal services.

Thank you for your dedicated service to Montgomery College's governance system and all of the work you do to support Montgomery College's mission and vision. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any further questions or concerns.

Attachment

cc: Senior Administrative Leadership Team
Director of Governance (Administrative Associates)